
        
 
July 24, 2018 
 
 
To whom it may concern: 
 
RE: Tax Exempt Status of School District No. 1J, Multnomah County, Oregon, commonly known as 
Portland Public Schools. 
 
The following information is to clarify Portland Public Schools tax exempt status. 
 
Portland Public Schools is tax exempt under Section 170 of the Internal Revenue Code. This section 
excludes state and local governments from federal income taxation. 
 
Governmental units are not required to have a tax exemption determination letter under IRC Section 
501(C) (3), but are automatically tax exempt under IRC Section 115. Therefore, this letter is furnished 
to you in lieu of a federal tax exemption determination letter. 
 
The District’s Federal Identification Number is 93-6000830 and the State identification number is 
050756-1. 
 
If further information is needed, please feel free to contact me. 
 

 
 
Sincerely, 
Claire Hertz 
Deputy Superintendent 
Business and Operations 
Portland Public Schools 
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